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The Educational Technology Resources and Policy Committee (ETRPC) consists of representatives from each academic department, two student representatives, the Instructional Technologist, the Vice-President for Academic Affairs, and standing members representing: IT (Information Technology), IDT (Instructional Design and Technology), ADIT (Administration Information Technology), and Olson Library.  The diverse membership of this committee enhances the exchange of information across the NMU campus, and ensures that the technology needs and concerns of all academic departments are addressed in a timely fashion.  

ETRPC met every other Friday at 11:00am in West Science 2803 during the fall and winter semesters of the 2010-2011 academic year. Keith Ellis served as committee chair and Kevin McDonough served as committee secretary.

There were two primary visible accomplishments of the committee:

1. Technology Innovation Award for Faculty (formerly the TLC Faculty Awards) (presented in December 2011) – the committee reviewed four applications and recommended that two awards be presented.

2. Technology Innovation Award for Students (formerly the TLC Students Awards) (presented in April 2012) – the committee reviewed six applications and recommended that two awards be presented.

In addition to these two visible accomplishments, the committee devoted considerable time to a number of other issues:  

· We reviewed and discussed the Campus Signals program. We were presented with a program that would warn students that they are near failing. The Faculty on the committee were particularly hesitant on this system as it seemed to be an unnecessary step when grades are already assigned.
· ASNMU sent its first representative in my tenure. It has been most helpful having a student on the committee as we were able to address a number of student concerns. Of particular note is access to printers for papers in the dorms.
· We discussed the upcoming changes to mynmu and Educat and made recommendations for functionality that the faculty use. In particular we requested an option to email entire courses that was being lost in the transition. This has since been added to webmail.

· We now include Chris Wagner from the HelpDesk to provide his information and support of laptop issues with students, staff and faculty.

· Issues of budget and cost in ebook acquisition in the library were discussed.

As in previous years, the regular reports from the IT and Instructional Design and Technology representatives proved to be quite informative.  Topics presented in these reports led to in-depth discussions of EduCat issues, wireless connection problems, hardware concerns, course management systems, Help Desk issues, online testing difficulties, MacBook issues, new software applications, academic honesty issues, etc.  For many regular attendees, these reports and discussions are the most valuable aspect of ETRPC membership.

The committee will elect a chairman and a secretary for the 2010-2011 academic year during the upcoming meeting on Friday, April 20, 2012. I will be stepping down as chair.  

Respectfully submitted,
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Keith C. Ellis

Chair of ETRPC (2011-2012)

Associate Professor of Graphic Communication

